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by Dave Heiar 

 

As we begin the New 

Year, I have great hope 

and expectations. I see 

many positive signs 

that we are learning to 

partner and build on 

our strengths. It is an 

exciting time to be in 

Jackson County. I am 

confident that we will 

discover how much we can achieve when we 

work together. 

The single best business attraction activity for a 

City is to make ongoing investments in the 

community (particularly the downtown) to make 

it attractive to residents and visitors alike. Having 

amenities that draw people demonstrates to 

visitors and businesses there is a market and that 

this market is valuable to all. 

I see 2016 as the year for community 

development in the County and the City of 

Maquoketa is certainly setting the pace. The City 

Council approved a $3.6 million contract for 

replacing infrastructure and a streetscape project. 

This of course is the necessary first step to 

stabilize and rejuvenate the heart of the 

community. 

In addition, the City of Maquoketa in partnership 

with MIDAS, the Maquoketa Betterment 

Corporation, the Maquoketa Chamber of 

Commerce and our office are working on various 

types of incentive programs designed to leverage 

private investment in the downtown buildings. 

These downtown programs tie nicely with the low 

interest loan program that was established in 

October of 2015 by all six of the financial 

institutions in Jackson County. This $3.75 million 

loan program is available to all the downtowns in 

Jackson County (see page 5). The first few 

applications for this program have already been 

authorized, and other applications are in the 

works. 

Economic and Community development is not for 

the impatient. ItΩs a long term game of investing 

in the community and creating the environment 

in which others will want to invest as well. Putting 

the necessary infrastructure in place to ensure a 

vibrant marketplace and dynamic community 

takes time and an eye toward the future. Some of 

the activities will be preventative, some will be 

small, and some will be big and bold. However, 

they should all be looked at from the perspective 

of investments in the future of the City, for 

existing residents and the residents of the future. 

Since I am speaking of partnerships, I want to 

express my sincere appreciation to the many 

investors in the Jackson County Economic 

Alliance. In the last few months of 2015 we added 

16 new private sector investors to our previous 

list of 22 public and private investors. A complete 

listing of our investors can be found on the last 

page of this newsletter and on our website 

(thejcea.org). We are grateful and extremely 

appreciative of all who are investing in the future 

of Jackson County. Their investments allow us to 

continue the work that has begun in the past two 

years. Of course we would welcome other new 

investors as we continue to expand the services 

of our office across Jackson County. 

Wishing everyone a happy and successful 2016. 
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The Jackson County Economic Alliance 
(JCEA) held its first Annual Event on 
Tuesday, January 12, 2016. The reception 
was sponsored and hosted by Water Street 
Market and was opened to all investors in 
the JCEA. There were over 50 attendees 
including Board members, investors, and 
other partnering organizations. 

Director, Dave Heiar, and Assistant Director, 
Nic Hockenberry, provided an overview of 
ÔÈÅ *#%!ȭÓ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÉÔÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ Ô×Ï ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ 
existence. Heiar began by highlighting the 
*#%!ȭÓ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÏÎ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ and industry 
development. They have completed 24 in 
depth industry visits; established a bi-
monthly meeting of manufacturers in the 
county; and worked to promote area 
business and industry through 
Manufacturing Week events and other 
teacher/student business tours. 

Hockenberry described their quality of life 
ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÁÓ ȰÁÎ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏÏÌ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
successful recruitment and retention of a 
skilled workforce, and a robust workforce is  

necessary for the success of our businesses 
ÁÎÄ ÉÎÄÕÓÔÒÉÅÓȢȱ %ÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÔÏ ÈÉghlight Jackson 
#ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÑÕÁÌÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ ÔÈÅ 
completion of a county-wide Housing Needs 
Assessment; coordination of the Parks to 
People pilot program; and with support 
from the Community Foundation of Jackson 
County, the JCEA will be working to 
establish a county-wide marketing plan to 
spotlight the county. 

(ÅÉÁÒ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÂÙ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÃÏÒÅÄ ÔÈÅ *#%!ȭÓ 
efforts in community and workforce 
development. Last fall a $3.75 million 
Downtown Low Interest Loan program was 
established with the help of Jackson County 
financial institutions. This program offers 
low interest money to incent the 
ÒÅÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ *ÁÃËÓÏÎ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ 
downtowns. To date two applications have 
been approved and another two are  

pending. Heiar also highlighted the creation of 
the Iowa 7ÏÒËÆÏÒÃÅ $ÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔȭÓ ÓÁÔÅÌÌÉÔÅ 
office in Maquoketa. This resulted from 
continuous outreach to Iowa Workforce 
Development. 

The Annual Event also highlighted the status of 
ÔÈÅ *#%!ȭÓ investor campaign, announcing 16 
new private investors. The JCEA has surpassed 
ÔÈÅÉÒ ΓΫΦȟΦΦΦ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÇÏÁÌȢ Ȱ4ÈÅ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ 
the Alliance depends on these private/public 
ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓÈÉÐÓȟ ) ÃÁÎȭÔ ÔÈÁÎË ÏÕÒ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÏÒÓ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÙȟȱ 
said Board Chair and Jackson County 
3ÕÐÅÒÖÉÓÏÒȟ ,ÁÒÒÙ Ȱ"ÕÃËȱ +ÏÏÓȢ 

In the business meeting, the Board re-elected its 
current slate of officers which includes: Chair, 
,ÁÒÒÙ Ȱ"ÕÃËȱ +ÏÏÓ; Vice Chair, Don Schwenker; 
Secretary, Dave Heiar; Treasurer, Nick Hueneke 

At the conclusion of the business meeting Heiar 
stated Ȱ%ÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ $ÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ ÉÓ ÁÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ 
developing relationships, collaboration and 
partnerships. We have made great strides in the 
past two years and the future looks even more 
ÐÒÏÍÉÓÉÎÇȢȱ 
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JACKSON COUNTY DOWNTOWN LOAN 
PROGRAM 

 
The Jackson County Economic Alliance (JCEA) in 
cooperation with the financial institutions in Jackson 
County has established a low interest loan program 
targeted to the downtowns in Jackson County 
communities. 

Six financial institutions, including Bellevue State Bank, 
Maquoketa State Bank, DuTrac Community Credit Union, 
Fidelity Bank & Trust, Clinton National Bank, and U.S. Bank 
have collectively committed $3.75 million dollars to this 
loan program. The interest rate for these fund is fixed at 
3% for a five year period, and all loans are subject to the 
underwriting criteria of each individual financial institution.  

Eligible projects for this loan program include façade 
and/or interior renovation, upper story renovation, 
additions, new construction, leasehold improvements, 
and/or acquisition of commercial property in a downtown 
district. Projects must complement the vision of a 
revitalized downtown.  

Dave Heiar, the Jackson County Economic Alliance Director 
ÓÔÁÔÅÄȟ Ȱ$Ï×ÎÔÏ×ÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÅÁÃÈ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ. 
People often judge the health of a community by the 
health of their downtown, so it is critical to have an 
ÁÔÔÒÁÃÔÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÁÎ ÉÎÖÉÔÉÎÇ ÄÏ×ÎÔÏ×Î ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔȢȱ 

 

 

Upcoming Venture School 
informational session  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ȱ)Ô ÉÓ ÅØÃÉÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÆÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ ÉÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ 
Jackson County committing loan funds to enhance our many 
downtown districts. I encourage all downtown property 
owners to investigate and take advantage of these low 
interest loans. These funds can help restore many wonderful 
ÓÔÒÕÃÔÕÒÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ ÎÅ× ÖÉÔÁÌÉÔÙ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÄÏ×ÎÔÏ×ÎÓȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ 
LÁÒÒÙ Ȱ"ÕÃËȱ +ÏÏÓȟ #ÈÁÉÒÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ *#%!Ȣ 

As of February 2016 there have been two applications 
approved for this program and two more are pending. 

This loan program is available through October 1, 2016. For 
more information or to obtain an application, contact the 
Jackson County Economic Alliance: heiar@thejcea.org, 
(563) 652-4549, or go to 
http://www.thejcea.org/jackson/resources/resource-
library/?item=7414. 

 

The University of Iowa will host a third round of Venture 
School, a six-week startup accelerator for entrepreneurs, in 
the Quad Cities. Venture School will be held April 3 
through May 10, and the deadline to apply is February 14.  

Venture School emphasizes real-world entrepreneurship 
through experiential learning, a flipped classroom, 
assistance and guidance from mentors, and immediate 
feedback. Nine teams of entrepreneurs participated in 
Venture School earlier this year.  

Find out more about how Venture School can improve 
your chance of startup success during upcoming 
informational session on February 17 at 9am at 1MC Iowa 
City/FilmScene, 118 E. College St., Iowa City. 

Venture School is available in the Quad Cities through a 
partnership between the University of Iowa, Eastern Iowa 
Community Colleges, and the Quad Cities Chamber of 
Commerce. 

For more information visit the website at www.venture-
school.com. 

 

 

mailto:heiar@thejcea.org
http://www.thejcea.org/jackson/resources/resource-library/?item=7414
http://www.thejcea.org/jackson/resources/resource-library/?item=7414
www.venture-school.com
www.venture-school.com
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Ȱ-ÁÑÕÏËÅÔÁ 3ÔÁÔÅ "ÁÎËȭÓ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓ ÇÉÆÔ ÉÓ Á ÂÉÇ 
step for our region as we go forward to 
implement our two-year plan. This gift is an 
ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ -ÁÑÕÏËÅÔÁ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÇÉÏÎȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ 
Daryl Parker, Jackson County Conservation 
Director and President of the Grant Wood 
Mississippi River Region Board. 

The Parks to People pilot project is a State 
initiative to create a regional arts, cultural and 
recreational destination that utilizes the State of 
)Ï×ÁȭÓ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ΓΧȢί ÍÉÌÌÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÌÅÖÅÒÁÇÅ 
private investment. Over the last year the 
Jackson, Jones and Dubuque County 
stakeholders have worked to develop a 2-year 
plan to enhance, promote and sustain the 
regions assets. This plan, approved in December 
2015 by the Iowa Parks Foundation, outlines up 
to $17 milliÏÎ ÏÆ ÅÎÈÁÎÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÇÉÏÎȭÓ 
parks, recreation and natural spaces.  

Projects in the Maquoketa area include: Prairie 
Creek County park development, Maquoketa 
connecting Prairie Creek ɀ City of Maquoketa ɀ 
and Hurstville Interpretative Center, Maquoketa 
Caves State Park enhancements, and Hurstville 
Interpretative Center enhancements. These 
projects will amount to $3,677,401 in total 
project investment, and will be completed by 
the end of 2017 if the private fundraising is 
successful. With the commitment from 
Maquoketa State Bank, approximately 
$2,113,485 of this total has been raised through 
donations, grants and a pro-rated portion of the 
3ÔÁÔÅȭÓ ÆÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÍÅÎÔȢ 

Ȱ4ÈÉÓ 0ÁÒËÓ ÔÏ 0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÆÉÔÓ ÅØÔÒÅÍÅÌÙ ×ÅÌÌ ×ÉÔÈ 
the objectives and goals identified in the Maquoketa 
Vision 2020 planning process which began several 
years ago. Maquoketa State Bank is excited to see 
this kind of collaboration on a regional level, and feel 
that supporting this type of public private 
partnership yields greater results. This is a great way 
to better the quality of life for our community and 
ÒÅÇÉÏÎ ÁÓ Á ×ÈÏÌÅȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ !Ì 4ÕÂÂÓȟ #ÈÁÉÒÍÁÎ ÁÎÄ 
CEO of Ohnward Bancshares. 

Dave Heiar, the Director of the Jackson County 
%ÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ !ÌÌÉÁÎÃÅ ÓÔÁÔÅÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÉÓ ÒÅÇÉÏÎÁÌ ÅÆÆÏÒÔ ÉÓ Á 
real boost to creating communities that entice 
young families to want to live in our area. New trails 
and increased recreational opportunities are very 
important elements to assure local employers that 
we can attract the workforce they need today and in 
the fÕÔÕÒÅȢȱ 

*  Please contact the Economic Alliance 
(heiar@thejcea.org, 563-652-4549) for more 
information, or visit the Community FoundationȭÓ 
website to see how you can be a part of this project 
(https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-
center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund). 

* Like us on   (facebook.com/GWMRR) 

Maquoketa State Bank has announced its 
intent to invest $250,000 over a 5-year 
period to support the joint Iowa Park 
&ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 3ÔÁÔÅ ÏÆ )Ï×ÁȭÓ 0ÁÒËÓ ÔÏ 
People pilot region, the Grant Wood 
Mississippi River Region. The region is 
comprised of Jackson, Jones and Dubuque 
Counties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Maquoketa State Bank commits 
$250,000 to Parks to People 

 

 

 

mailto:heiar@thejcea.org
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
https://www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/grant-wood-mississippi-river-region-fund
http://www.facebook.com/GWMRR
http://www.facebook.com/GWMRR
https://www.facebook.com/jacksoncountyeconomicalliance


JCEA NEWSLETTER WINTER 2016 | Issue 6    7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

!ÍÅÒÉÃÁȭÓ 3"$# )Ï×Á ÈÁÓ ÈÉÒÅÄ *ÏÅÌ 9ÏÕÎgs of Moline, 
Illinois to advise and train entrepreneurs and existing 
businesses for the Eastern Iowa SBDC in Davenport, which is 
hosted by Eastern Iowa Community Colleges. Youngs 
started work for the Eastern Iowa SBDC as its regional 
director on January 11, 2016.  

Ȱ!ÍÅÒÉÃÁȭÓ 3"$# )Ï×Á ÉÓ ÐÌÅÁÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÉÒÉÎÇ ÏÆ 
*ÏÅÌ 9ÏÕÎÇÓ ÁÓ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ )Ï×Á ÃÅÎÔÅÒȟȱ ÓÁÙÓ 
3"$# 3ÔÁÔÅ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ,ÉÓÁ 3ÈÉÍËÁÔȢ Ȱ*ÏÅÌ ÈÁÓ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÁÂÌÅ 
business and counseling experience and will provide 
excellent service to ÔÈÅ ÒÅÇÉÏÎȭÓ ÃÌÉÅÎÔÓȟ ÐÒÏÍÏÔÉÎÇ ÎÅ× 
ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ ÁÎÄ ÅÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ ÇÒÏ×ÔÈ ÉÎ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ )Ï×ÁȢȱ  

Youngs served as the regional director of the Illinois Small 
Business Development Center in Moline since 2010, working 
with entrepreneurs in ten counties in northwest Illinois. In 
2012, he was recognized as the Illinois Department of 
#ÏÍÍÅÒÃÅ ÁÎÄ /ÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙȭÓ Ȱ3ÔÁÔÅ 3ÔÁÒȢȱ  

Prior to his work at the Illinois SBDC, Youngs owned and 
operated his own insurance and financial services business 
for eight years. He also has six years of banking experience in 
the Quad Cities and five years as a consultant with 
MidAmerican Energy.  

The Eastern Iowa SBDC, headquartered in Davenport, 
provides complimentary, customized and confidential 
business counseling, plus affordable, practical workshops, to 
business owners and entrepreneurs in Clinton, Jackson, 
Muscatine, and Scott counties.  

 

 

 

SBDC announces new regional 
Director: Joel Youngs 
 

!ÍÅÒÉÃÁȭÓ 3"$# )Ï×Á ÉÓ ÁÎ ÏÕÔÒÅÁÃÈ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÏÆ )Ï×Á 3ÔÁÔÅ 
5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙȭÓ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÏÆ "ÕÓÉÎÅÓÓȢ &ÕÎÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ Á 
cooperative agreement with the U.S. Small Business 
Administration, the organization has 15 regional assistance 
centers located strategically across the state. Since program 
inception in 1981, the SBDC has helped hundreds of 
thousands of Iowa businesses and entrepreneurs through no 
fee, confidential, customized, professional business 
counseling and practical, affordable training workshops. 

If you are interested in:  

Starting a business, OR Currently in business and have issues 
about profitability, renewing and getting that next loan, 
trying to figure out how to market or do social media, 
wondering how you are going to plan for exiting your 
business? Then then SBDC offers one-on-one, provides free, 
confidential, customized, professional business advice. 

Call the SBDC office at 563-336-3401, or email Joel Youngs 
(jeyoungs@eicc.edu) to make an appointment. 

 

 

 

 

school enrollment in Jackson County is down 45 to 50 
students just this year (2015-2016). There is need to connect 
workers to employers to fill current employment 
opportunities and to create the demand for more.  

Jackson County has great assets (e.g. available land, available 
buildings, high capacity transportation networks, cultural and 
arts assets, natural beauty), but it is more important than ever 
to market those assets to attract new residents and retain 
those current residents to successfully build the workforce for 
Jackson County businesses and industries. 

With the help of our partners at the Community Foundation, 
the Economic Alliance will spread the word that Jackson 
County is a great place to live, work and play. 

 

 

Marketing Jackson 
County 
 

The Community Foundation of Jackson County awarded the 
Economic Alliance $3,000 to complete and implement a 
marketing plan for Jackson County (individual communities, 
businesses, and development opportunities).  

The implementation of this plan will promote the quality of 
life of Jackson County, the opportunities for employment and 
prospects for development (business/industry/housing). 

*ÁÃËÓÏÎ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÐÏÐÕÌÁÔÉÏÎ ÈÁÓ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ Á ΧȢήϻ ÄÅÃÌÉÎÅ ÆÒÏÍ 
2010 to 2014 (2014 Census Data). This poses a growing threat 
to tÈÅ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ *ÁÃËÓÏÎ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÒÕÒÁÌ ÅÃÏÎÏÍÙȢ 7ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ 
pace of population decline, it will become harder and harder 
to replace the aging workforce. Efforts to develop workforce 
from current County students is hampered by the fact that  

 

 

mailto:jeyoungs@eicc.edu
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Maquoketa Y Becoming More 
Sustainable 

 

we could accomplish over the short-term and which ones will 
be completed in the more distant future.  We are truly 
thankful for being given this road map.  We look forward to 
continuing our Green ÊÏÕÒÎÅÙ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ 0ÅÔÁÌ 0ÒÏÊÅÃÔȦȱ 

In addition, last Summer the Maquoketa YMCA applied for a 
Ȱ'ÒÁÎÔÓ ÔÏ 'ÒÅÅÎȱ ÇÒÁÎÔ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ &ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ 
of Greater Dubuque.  The purpose of the grant is for non-
profits to make energy upgrades, in order to increase the 
capacity of their organization, and use the money they save 
on utilities to carry out their actual mission.  The Petal Project 
Partners with the Foundation and provides green education 
to the grantees. 

Scott Warren, Executive Director for the Maquoketa YMCA 
stated: 

Ȱ!Ô ÔÈÅ 9-#! ×Å ÁÒÅ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ×ÁÙÓ ÔÏ ÇÒÏ× ÏÕÒ 
mission, to serve more people, to touch more lives.  Through 
the Grants 2 Green program we're able to change out all 
facility lighting to LED, add UV to the pool, and scale back our 
pool pump.  All told, this will lead to a total annual cost 
savings of over $14,000!  This has, without question, been one 
ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÇÇÅÓÔ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ×Å ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȦȱ 

Currently, there are a total of 16 certified businesses.  Some 
of the recent certifications include, St. Joseph the Worker, 
Mystique Casino and Straka Johnson Architects.  For more 
information on the Petal Project or the Grants to Green 
program, please visit http://www.petal-project.com/or 
contact Holly McPherson at hmcpherson@ecia.org. 

Businesses in the region are contributing to a more sustainable 
community by participating in the Petal Project business 
certification program.  The program provides a practical 
framework for saving money and resources and can be applied 
in any business setting.  Businesses must complete the criteria 
within each of the five petals; pollution prevention, water 
conservation, waste reduction, energy conservation and staff 
education in order to become certified.  

The Maquoketa Area Family YMCA is actively participating in 
the Petal Project.  In December, 2015 staff met with Scott 
Warren, the Executive Director of the Maquoketa YMCA, and 
went over the certification criteria.  The YMCA received the 
water certification petal within weeks of joining the Petal 
Project.     

Ȱ7ÈÅÎ (ÏÌÌÙ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔÅÄ ÍÅ ÔÏ ÒÅÖÉÅ× ÔÈÅ 0ÅÔÁÌ 0ÒÏÊÅÃÔȟ ) ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ 
I may need to get my gardening attire on.  Fortunate for me, I 
quickly learned that this was an opportunity for us to continue 
down our path toward becoming a 'green facility.'  With Holly's 
guidance, and very clearly lined out Petal Project green 
initiatives, we were quickly on our way to limiting our 
environmental footprint.  For us, we simply reviewed the green 
opportunities with the staff and determined which ones we 
were positioned to meet.  We then lined out the initiatives that  
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Grants through the Iowa 
Student Internship Program  

by Jennifer Meier 

 

 

Another employer that participated in the program also had a 
ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅȢ Ȱ7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÌÅÁÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 
internship experience. The students that we worked with 
ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÁÔÔÉÔÕÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÑÕÉÃËÌÙȢȱ  

In 2015, 103 companies were awarded funding for more than 
236 internships. This number has increased significantly since 
2014, with 15 new companies participating in the fiscal year 
2015 program. Companies from across Iowa, in 39 counties, 
were able to take advantage of this opportunity to connect 
with skilled, emerging leaders from community colleges, 
private colleges, and the regent universities. 

Currently accepting applications: The deadline for fiscal year 
2016 applications is April 30, 2016 (or when funds are 
depleted). Fiscal year 2016 internships must be completed by 
September 2016. 

Eligibility: The program is available to Iowa companies that 
do the following:  

¶ Engage in one of our targeted industries of 
biosciences, advanced manufacturing or information 
technology.  

¶ Employ 500 or fewer, with a significant portion 
employed within the state of Iowa.  

¶ Pay the intern at least twice the minimum wage.  

¶ Offer the internship to students of Iowa community 
colleges, private colleges, regent universities or to 
students who graduated from an Iowa high school 
and attend a college or university outside of the 
state. (An eligible student must be within one to two 
years of graduation.)  

¶ An eligible student must be within two years of 
graduation and enrolled at one of Iowa's community 
colleges, private colleges or regent institutions.  

Visit the )Ï×Á %ÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ $ÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ !ÕÔÈÏÒÉÔÙȭÓ website for 
more information and to apply for funding. 

Are you interested in connecting with young talent with a fresh 
perspective? The Iowa Student Internship Program is your 
chance to work with emerging leaders, by providing students 
with hands-on ×ÏÒË ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅȢ )ÔȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÆÏÒ 
your company to see their skills and talents in action! 

Ȱ4ÈÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ×Å ÈÁÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ ÉÎÔÅÒÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ 
most successful internship I have witnessed since my tenure 
ÈÅÒÅȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ employers who participated in the 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ Ȱ-Ù ÔÅÁÍ ÈÁÄ ÁÎ ÅØÔÅÎÓÉÖÅ ÌÉÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÁÓËÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÎȢ 
The intern was very eager to start the list and immediately after 
completion of the tasks, the intern asked for more projects. The 
student had great drive, aÎÄ ÔÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ×Å look for in a 
ÇÏÏÄ ÅÍÐÌÏÙÅÅȢȱ  

Ȱ) ×ÁÓ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ ÔÏ ÎÅ× ÔÙÐÅÓ ÏÆ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÏÌÓ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÈÁÖÅ 
ÎÅÖÅÒ ÓÅÅÎ ÏÒ ÕÓÅÄ ÂÅÆÏÒÅȟȱ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÎÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÎȢ Ȱ-Ù 
internship exposed me to new, exciting and challenging 
programs and tools. I have a better understanding of how to 
relate things I have been learning in school to real work 
situations and environments.ȱ  

The Iowa Student Internship Program provides grants to small 
and medium sized companies in the advanced manufacturing, 
biosciences and information technology industries to help 
support its internship programs with a goal of transitioning the 
interns to full-time employment in the state upon graduation.  

The Student Internship Program is a unique partnership of 
academia, industry and government all working together to link 
young Iowans to the state's unlimited career opportunities. The 
program offers interns the opportunity to gain valuable work 
experience that will help them in their future career and it helps 
Iowa companies recruit their future workforce.  

Ȱ-Ù ÉÎÔÅÒÎÓÈÉÐ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÓÏÌÉÄÉÆÉÅÄ ÍÙ ÄÅÓÉÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÏÎ ÉÎ 
my field and made me excited for the profession and more 
prepared for my future full-ÔÉÍÅ ÃÁÒÅÅÒȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÉÎÔÅÒÎȢ Ȱ) 
was fortunate to see experienced engineers solving real world 
problems. I also enjoyed the hands-on, independent work and 
ÍÙ ÍÅÎÔÏÒÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȢȱ 

   

http://www.iowaeconomicdevelopment.com/WorkforceTraining/student%22
http://www.iowaeconomicdevelopment.com/WorkforceTraining/student%22
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Personnel Policy & HR Training  

 

 

 

  

Does your City or County need some direction 
when it comes to human resources and personnel 
related issues? Do you want to know more about 
human resources? 

Paul Greufe, president of PJGreufe & Associates 
will be presenting on human resources 
management. Get your personnel related 
questions answered with a FREE training! 

 

 

 

Tuesday, March 29th, 2016 
Noon - Lunch 
12:30 - 3pm Training 
ECIA Large Conference Room 
7600 Commerce Park 
Dubuque, IA 52002 
 
Clerks, City Staff, & Elected Officials are welcome 
to attend! 

Please RSVP by Wednesday, March 23rd  

email: hmcpherson@ecia.org or call: 1-800-942-
4648 

 

 










